TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 18th April 2018 
7.30pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn, Treasurer
Todd Canton
Linda Crawford
Pat Fulford
Jim Hall
John Ling
Doreen Lloyd
Ben Roberts
David Kempson
1. Apologies

David Laming, Jean Canton
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of Ordinary Meeting on 21st March 2018 

Amendments: David Kempson instead of Davie. Open Gardens 20th May.

Maypole dancing 4th May.

Proposed Pat Fulford:  Seconded Linda Crawford
3. 
Group Reports
    
Under Fives


Nothing to Report

Brownies and Rainbows
    
Nothing to report.
    
Mother and Toddlers

Nothing to Report.

Parish Council
    
Nothing to Report.

Friends of Tewin


Classic Cars Show 19th August.

Maypole Dancing on Lower Green 4th May

Commemoration of the end of WWI Sunday 11th November in the church

THACS

Open Gardens Day 20th May.

SCREEN ON THE GREEN

The recent screening of ‘Hidden Figures’ attracted a good turnout, sold 36 tickets and made a profit of £88. 

The next film, ‘84 Charing Cross Road’, is to be shown on  21st May.
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric
      New basin taps fitted in Scout Hut because the handles were going rusty and creating sharp edges.

Health & Safety

Nothing to report.

Decorating

JH and KSP had started decorating the Kimberley Room using the same colour as the side walls in the Main Hall. There was a discussion about the effectiveness of the pelmet lamps, but it was decided to keep them for the time being with a new set of bulbs..

Fund Raising and Publicity
     
Book Sale.  

The Book Sale went very well with a nett profit of £488.

Village Fete

TC confirmed that there will be a village fete on
June 30th following the involvement of Sean, the publican at the Rose & Crown. Lynn Farr playing a major role in the organisation.

TC said that they had been discussing about whether or not to have a program, but the printing costs would be barely covered by the sales and advertising income. He asked the opinion of the committee. They were against the idea because it did not create a very good first impression as you arrived to be asked to buy a program which was mainly adverts except for a schedule of events which usually changed anyway. Also getting advertisers to pay up was a big problem. Manning three entrances used up a lot of manpower which would be better deployed running stalls.
 
Insurance
   
Nothing to report.






Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.
5.
Treasurer’s Report
   
GW gave a full breakdown of the Hall’s funds and the current allocation.
6. 
Supporters Club    






The draw for April 2018

1st  Jerry Collins, Lower Green, no 24, £59
2nd Geraldine Marshall, Churchfield Cottages, no 145, £35
3rd Kevin O' Brien, Somers Road, no 263, £12
3rd Kay Adams, Orchard Road, no 186, £12
7. 
Rentals

In the past the Parish Room rental rate was just left the same as the Kimberley Room because there was little chance of generally renting it out while it was occupied by the Tewin Tots. It was agreed to raise the hourly rate for the Parish Room by a token amount of 50p per hour, so that in the future any decisions about rents would treat the Parish Room and Kimberley Room separately. PF has produced a new rentals sheet.

Jane’s daughter Gemma is getting married next year and it was agreed that she could have the use of the hall free of charge on one of the vacant dates.

We are still trying to clarify the finances of the Parent & Toddler group before making any decisions about the rent.
8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.
9.
Any Other Business

Entrust

We still do annual returns to Entrust as a result of having a grant from them in the past, and we may need to ask them again one day. We need to update the list of committee members and trustees mentioned in the return. 




GW

Defibrillator

A question was asked about whether we should publicise the access code within the hall. But this might give rise to vandalism. We could just rely on the call to 999. It was decided that the code would be given to any group using the hall if they asked for it. Jane also knows the code.

The Bowls Club have been having further discussions about whether to have their own defibrillator or to put a gate in the hedge to give them quick access to the one at the back of the hall.

Cleaning

Further discussion about cleaning sinks.
10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
16th May 2018 at 7.30pm


